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PROPOSED APPOINTMENT OF NEW AUDITOR 

 
The board of directors (the “Board”) of C Y Foundation Group Limited (the 
“Company”) noted that SHINEWING (HK) CPA Limited (“Shinewing”) has retired 
as auditor of the Company in the annual general meeting held on 6 April 2011 (“AGM”) 
and its re-appointment as auditor of the Company for the ensuing year was not passed 
in the AGM. 
 
In this connection, the Board proposes to appoint ANDA CPA Limited as auditor of the 
Company to fill the vacancy following the retirement of Shinewing and to hold office 
until the conclusion of the next annual general meeting of the Company, subject to the 
appointment being approved by the shareholders of the Company (the “Shareholders”) 
at a special general meeting (“SGM”) to be convened pursuant to the Bye-law 157 of 
the Company. 
 
A circular containing the details of the proposed appointment of new auditor of the 
Company and a notice of SGM will be despatched to the Shareholders in due course. 

 
 By order of the Board 
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